
UPDATE   Tue 28/04/2020 4:58 PM 
 

Good evening,  
   
In Winnipeg, there were no new Covid 19 cases to report for Tuesday April 28, 2020, 
total in Manitoba remains at two hundred seventy two (272).  
                                                               
We currently have two residents in isolation.  
 
Today the residents enjoyed on-line band music with Cathy and Mike was busy with 
video chats with family and residents. 
 
We are asking that if you would like to arrange video chats you do so through Cathy 
and/or Mike at cathy.ngo@goldenlinks.mb.ca or 
michael.bergen@goldenlinks.mb.ca  It is too difficult to arrange these video chats 
thru our Facebook account.   
 
It’s pretty busy around the lodge right now with the upcoming changes effective May 
1, 2020.  Through this change we are losing some longstanding employees as the 
higher FTE they hold is with another PCH.  We are also gaining some employees as 
their higher FTE rests with GLL.  It goes without saying that staff are little taken off 
guard.  A lot has transpired in twenty four (24) hours.  This change is in effect May 1, 
2020, and in place for a minimum of six (6) months with the potential to be 
extended.  What we are trying to achieve is continuity for our residents and staff and 
the security of knowing that staff are with one employer.   
 
Employee spotlight can be found on Facebook and Instagram as well I have attached. 
 
If you have any questions, comments or concerns please feel free to contact me or 
Alison at 204-257-9947.  
   
We hope that you are all keeping well, practicing social distancing and staying close to 
home.  We thank you for your continued support, positive comments and prayers~    
   
Please visit the website below for updates:  
   
https://www.gov.mb.ca/covid19/    
 
BE SURE TO FOLLOW, LIKE & SHARE 
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Facebook  https://www.facebook.com/Golden-Links-Lodge-PCH-265702143972832/ 

Instagram  https://www.instagram.com/goldenlinkslodgepch/?hl=en 
 

 

Marcy-Lynn Larner 
Chief Executive Officer 

 
GOLDEN LINKS LODGE 
2280 St. Mary’s Road 
Winnipeg, MB. R2N 3Z6 
Marcy-Lynn.Larner@goldenlinks.mb.ca 
www.goldenlinks.mb.ca 
 
Phone 204-257-9947 (Ext. 225) 
Cell 204-232-2801 
 
“Because when you stop and look around this life is pretty amazing” – author unknown 
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